
  
 
 

 
 
 

 

 Church of St. Mary Magdalene 
 1945 Illion Street 
 San Diego, California  92110 
 Tel (619) 276-1041 
 Fax (619) 276-0144 
  

 www.stmarymagonline.org 

Church of St. Mary Magdalene 
   OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE                                  NOVEMBER 25, 2018 

 Rev. Stephen P. McCall 
 Pastor 
 Rev. Minh Do 
 Associate Pastor 
 Rev. Anthony C. May 
 Retired, in residence 
 Rev. William Headley, C.S.Sp. 
 In residence 
 Rev. Michael T. White, C.S.Sp. 
 Weekend supply 
 Deacon Ralph Skiano  

�Ù  Mass Schedule  �Ù 
   

 Monday - Saturday mornings 7:45 a.m. 
 Saturday Vigil  5:30 p.m., Sunday  7, 9, 11 a.m., 6 p.m. 

Holy Day Vigil 5:30 p.m., Holy Day 7:45 a.m., 7 p.m. 
 

�Ù  Sacrament of Reconciliation  �Ù 
   

 Saturday  4 - 5 p.m. 
 or by appointment 
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PARISH STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Stephen P. McCall 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 124 
frsteve@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Associate Pastor 
Rev. Minh Do 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 122 
frminh@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Rev. Anthony C. May 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041  
 
Rev. William Headley, C.S.Sp. 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 120 
 
Rev. Michael T. White, C.S.Sp. 
Weekend supply 
 
Deacon Ralph Skiano 
(858) 776-7151 
deaconralph@aol.com 
 
School of the Madeleine Principal 
Jean Coleman 
(619) 276-6545 
 
Office Manager 
Margaret Wood 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 101 
margaret@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Secretary  
Katie Moreno  
(619) 276-1041 ext. 102 
katie@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Behavioral Health Ministry 
Rita McCrerey 
(619) 276-6805 
counselor@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Liturgy & Music  
Mary Kay Evanko 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 103 
marykay@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Religious Education  
Sofia Segovia 
(619) 276-1248 
religioused@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Youth Ministry 
Jessica McCarthy 
(619) 276-6814 
youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 

 
 

St. Mary Magdalene Mission Statement 
 

We the Eucharistic Community of St. Mary Magdalene  
are called to conversion in Jesus Christ. 

 

Our community life and worship are based on the Bible,  
the Sacraments, and the teachings of the Catholic Church.  

 

Living the love of Christ impacts our moral, intellectual, and 
religious life, and makes us a caring community that brings hope 

to our families, neighborhood, and society. 
 

• PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday: 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
(closed from 12 noon-1:00 p.m.) 
  

• TO BECOME A REGISTERED 
PARISHIONER  

 Stop by the Parish Office during 
 regular business hours or visit 
 www.stmarymagonline.org 
   
• FUNERAL PRE-PLANNING 
 Arrangements for a funeral 
 liturgy may be made in advance. 
 Contact the director of Liturgy, 
 Mary Kay Evanko. 

  

• RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS 

 Those who are interested in 
 becoming Catholic, or those 
 baptized Catholics, who wish to 
 become fully initiated in the 
 Church, should call the Parish 
 Office.  

  

• SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Baptismal preparation classes 
are required of all parents and 
godparents. Call the Parish 
Office for an appointment. 
 
 

 

• SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 Call the Parish Office at least nine 
 months in advance. 

  

• SACRAMENT OF RECONCILLIATION 
 Saturday, from 4-5 p.m. in the 
 church or call the Parish Office 
 for an appointment. 
  

• SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
In event of serious illness or 
medical emergency, anointing of 
the sick and Eucharist may be 
arranged by contacting the 
Parish Office. 

 
• RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Classes are held on Sunday 
 mornings at 10:15 a.m. Contact 
 the Director of Religious 
 Education, Sofia Segovia, for 
 more information. 

 

• EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Every Friday from 1-5:00 p.m. in 
 the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. 
  

• MINISTRIES/ORGANIZATIONS 
 To become involved in a parish 
 ministry, call the ministry contact 
 found on page seven of this 
 bulletin. 

Weekly Coffee and Donut Hosting 
 

Coffee and Donuts is a parish fellowship opportunity offered weekly after 
the 7 and 9 a.m. Sunday Masses.  This gathering is well attended.  In  
order to keep this function alive, we need parishioner help to host this 
event.  It takes less than one hour of your time each week. 
 

The schedule is being prepared for the 2019 year.  Now is the time to put 
your stewardship action to work and become involved in your parish, meet 
new parishioners, and make great friends.  With your involvement, the 
parish can continue this function.  We have 48 weeks to cover for the year 
(96 opportunities.)  How often would you like to be involved? 
 

Once…..Monthly…..Quarterly…..More? 
 

Please contact Margaret in the parish office at (619) 276-1041 to get   
involved and keep this great event alive!!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mass Intentions   

Saturday, November 24 
  7:45 AM - Marie Vigil
5:30 PM - Jesus Robledo
Sunday, November 25 
  7:00 AM - Clair & Josephine Southgate 
  9:00 AM - Medhin Cahsai& Kidan Cahsai 
  11:00 AM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
   6:00 PM - Garrett McLeish 
Monday, November 26 
  7:45 AM - Bob & Steve Wise 
Tuesday, November 27 
  7:45 AM - Clair Southgate 
Wednesday, November 28 
  7:45 AM - Margie Gauthier 
Thursday, November 29 
   7:45 AM - Grace LaGioia 
Friday, November 30 
  7:45 AM - Michael Flavin 
Saturday, December 1 
  7:45 AM - Margaret Ferrol
5:30 PM - Irene & Evelyn Robledo
Sunday, December 2 
  7:00 AM - Josephine Southgate 
  9:00 AM - Medhani Cahsai& Ascalu Gebrezgiher 
  11:00 AM - Deceased Members of the Panigal Family 
   6:00 PM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
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Readings for the Week 
 

Monday: Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5; Ps 24:1bc-4ab, 5-6;  
 Lk 21:1-4 
Tuesday: Rv 14:14-19; Ps 96:10-13; Lk 21:5-11 
Wednesday: Rv 15:1-4; Ps 98:1-3ab, 7-9; Lk 21:12-19 
Thursday: Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a; Ps 100:1b-5; 

 Lk 21:20-28 
Friday: Rom 10:9-18; Ps 19:8-11; Mt 4:18-22 
Saturday: Rv 22:1-7; Ps 95:1-7ab; Lk 21:34-36 
Sunday: Jer 33:14-16; Ps 25:4-5, 8-10, 14;  
 1 Thes 3:12 — 4:2; Lk 21:25-28, 34-36 

Our Liturgical Music 
 

Sunday, 7, 9, & 11:00 a.m. Masses 
 

Processional Hymn: RS 628 - The King of Glory 
Gloria:  Mass of Remembrance  
Responsorial Psalm: RS 126, Ref. 1 - Psalm 93: The Lord  
                 is King for Evermore 
Hymn of Presentation: RS 630 - Christ Is the King 
Communion Hymn: RS 929 - Let Us Be Bread 
Recessional Hymn: RS 629 - To Jesus Christ, Our     
            Sovereign King 
 
Sunday, 6:00 p.m. Mass 
 

Processional Hymn: MI 730 - The King of Glory 
Gloria:  Mass of Creation  
Responsorial Psalm: RS 126, Ref. 1 - Psalm 93: The Lord  
                 is King for Evermore 
Hymn of Presentation: MI 356 - Seed, Scattered and Sown 
Communion Hymn: MI 347 - Spirit and Grace 
Recessional Hymn: RS 629 - To Jesus Christ, Our     
            Sovereign King 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 
A Scriptural Reflection 

Are You or Aren’t You? 
 

Few things are as frustrating as not getting a “yes” or 
“no” when we have posed a “yes or no” question. Putting 
ourselves in Pilate’s place today, we can feel his       
frustration in the debate with Jesus about his kingship 
and the source of his kingdom. Pilate was a potent and 
wily Roman authority; he lived by one of the primary   
lessons of staying in power: know exactly who your    
opponent is. It is doubtful that the person of Jesus of 
Nazareth posed much of a threat to Pilate, but what he 
represented as the social and religious force with which 
he seemed to be connected very clearly could have 
been. So Pilate naturally wanted to know who was  
standing before him, a king or not, and if so, what kind of 
king? Pilate wanted to know what to get ready for when 
dealing with this man. We would do well to make Pilate 
our role model in this regard. 
 

Is It or Isn’t It? 
 

As Jesus rightly tells Pilate, his kingdom is not of this 
world. It isn’t. But Christians believe that, in Jesus Christ, 
his kingdom has broken into the world, and continues to 
be made manifest in the world until the final day of his 
glorious return. A very early Christian term, autobasilea, 
was used to say that Jesus was the “kingdom-in-himself” 
on earth. As we, the Church, celebrate this feast of 
Christ our King, we recall our own mission through    
baptism to be “Christ’s-kingdom-in-ourselves” and to do 
our own part to continue introducing his reign wherever it 
is not yet a part of this world. A look back at our whole 
Church year from this final Sunday will show us that this 
reign in Christ is one of love, of proclaiming salvation, of 
healing, of forgiving and reconciling, of humble service, 
of self-giving. We pray “Your kingdom come” because it 
isn’t completely here yet, which is why we likewise pray 
“Your will be done” so that it might be. 
 
 

Copyright © 2005, World Library Publications. All rights reserved. 
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Advent Penance Service 
 

In preparation for Christmas, we have the opportunity to 
experience Christ in His sacrament of forgiveness. Please 
plan to attend our Advent Penance Liturgy on       
Wednesday, December 12th, at 7 p.m. If you are not 
able to attend here at St. Mary Magdalene, we encourage 
you to visit a neighboring parish. 
 

St. Catherine Laboure December 11  4 & 7 p.m. 

Immaculata December 10  7:00 p.m. 

Mission San Diego December 17  7:00 p.m. 

Mary, Star of the Sea  December 17  4:00 p.m.  

St. Brigid December 17  6:00 p.m. 

Our Mother of Confidence December 18  3:30 & 7 p.m.  

All Hallows December 18  7:30 p.m. 
 

Adorn Your Home or Front Door with a 
Gorgeous Christmas Wreath!!! 

 

Youth Ministry is taking pre-orders for beautiful, 
fresh-cut, 24” Christmas wreaths after all Masses this 
weekend.  Pick-up will be December 1st & 2nd after all 
Masses. Stop by our table and support our amazing teens!  
The cost is $25, or $30 with a beautiful bow. All proceeds 
go directly to Youth programs and scholarships. 
 

Thanks for your support! 
 

Religious Education  
 

No class this Sunday, November 25, 2018.    Classes will 
resume on December 2nd. 
 

Parent Meeting for First Holy Communion 
 

If your child will be receiving First Holy Communion 
at our parish this school year, please make sure to 
attend the required parent meeting on: 

 

Wednesday, November 28th from 7:00 - 8:15 p.m. -or- 
Sunday, December 2nd from 10:15 - 11:30 a.m. Both will 
be held in the Parish Hall.  
 

Please contact Sofia in the Office of Religious Education 
with any questions at (619) 276-1248. 
 

Quarter and Can Collection Next Week 
 

All coin collected will be donated to Habitat for 
Humanity, a Christian housing ministry that helps 
families build and improve places to call home.  All canned 
goods and paper products will be sent to CCSA. 

Around  

the Parish... 
LIVING STEWARDSHIP NOW 

Help Clean Your Church for Christmas! 
 

The Church Cleaning Crew is asking all           
parishioners for help in giving our church a    
major cleaning before the Christmas Season. 
 

The designated day is Monday, December 3rd from 
9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Mark your calendar for this date. 
 

Take your children to school that morning and join in. 
Help for an hour or the entire time. 
The more people, the less time it will take. 
Coffee will be provided to help boost your energy. 
 

Call Katie in the Parish Office at (619) 276-1041 and let 
us know that you are coming to help or just show up! 

CCSA  
2018 Christmas Gift Baskets/Gift Bags 

 

With the holiday season fast approaching, CCSA has 
the following Christmas-giving opportunities: 
 

Christmas Gift Baskets for 250 low 
   income families; 
 

Gift Bags for 250 homeless individuals; 
 

Extra Christmas Food Baskets for 
   families who do not sign up for 
   assistance, but come for service 
   closer to Christmas. 

 

The success of these programs depends heavily on   
community support.  Our hope is to make Christmas, 
for all who come to us for help, a bit brighter this year. 
You may sign-up online at www.ccsasandiego.org. 
 
CCSA is not a part of and not acting on behalf of the parish or diocese. 

In our busy, time demanding lives, it is very easy to be 
unaware of all the gifts that we have. The gifts of health, 
family, friends, living in this free country are just some of 
the things we take for granted. Being able to have        
employment that provides for our needs is not something 
to be taken for granted.  A great number in this country, 
and billions throughout the world do not even have that 
opportunity, and consequently do not even have enough 
for sustenance.  
 

We should be ever mindful of all the gifts we have        
received from God, and use the upcoming season of   
Advent as a period of prayer and reflection on how we are 
doing in the stewardship of all these great gifts, and     
specifically take the time to pray on a regular basis. 
 

In all you do, be assured that the greatest gift that you can 
give yourself is to share part of yourself with others who 
are in need.  
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Prayer List for Deployed Military 
 

As a faith community let’s pray for all those  
who serve our country during these troubled times. 
We pray especially for those of our parish who are 

deployed or will soon be deployed: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Almighty God, be their constant companion and 
strength in every adversity. May they always  
experience your presence, love and comfort.  

 
If you have a friend or relative who is serving  

in our military, please contact the Parish Office. 

Lynn Doras 

Philip Ho 

Daniel Mateos 

Sonny Markland 

Joseph Nason 

Nilbert Ng 

Elizabeth P. 

Michael Preston 

Jorge Ramirez 

Miguel Valverde  
 
 
 
 

If you have a loved one who is incapacitated and cannot 
attend Mass and would like to receive the Holy Eucharist 
at home, please contact the parish office at (619) 276-
1041 or Deacon Ralph at (858) 776-7151. 

       YEWWWTAH (Utah) Ski Retreat  
       Sign-Ups Are Open!!! 

 

This year, we will be returning to Brian Head, 
UT from January 2nd - January 6th (Leave SD early 
morning January 2, return to SD around 1 AM on       
January 6) for an awesome time to grow in faith and   
fellowship!  Spend your days shredding the fresh powder 
of Southern Utah’s mountains and your nights growing 
deeper in your faith and friendships!  The $390.00 total 
cost for the Retreat this year will include lift ticket, rental, 
ice skating, hotel, food, bus, and all the materials needed 
for the retreat.  Sign-up online at the link provided in your 
weekly newsletter or contact Jessica and she can send 
you the link!  Questions? Comments? Concerns? Call 
Jessica!  YOU DON’T WANT TO MISS THIS!  
 

Special Youth Group On Monday 
We Need Your Help! 

 

Join us this Monday for a Youth Group service project!  
We will be stringing calendars which will be  
given to Catholic inmates at the Donavon State 
prison and reflecting on Catholic social     
teaching.  We have about 200 calendars to put together 
so we need as many hands as possible!  If you need  
service hours for school, this is a great opportunity! 

7:00 – 8:30 p.m. in the St. Francis Room. 
 

Wreath Sales Next Weekend! 
 

Teen and adult  volunteers are needed to help us 
sell wreaths after all Masses next weekend 
(December 1-2).  If you are able to volunteer, please 

contact Jessica ASAP.  This fundraiser helps us continue 
to do fun retreats and events with Youth Ministry, but we 
need your help to make it a success! 
 

For more information on  
St. Mary Magdalene Youth Group events,  

contact Jessica McCarthy, Director of Youth Ministry  
(619) 276-6814; youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 

        Women’s Advent Twilight Tea 
 

   Women of the Church 
     of St. Mary Magdalene, 

You are cordially invited to join us for  
Tea at Twilight 

 

Friday Evening, 
December 7th  6:00 p.m. 

St. Mary Magdalene Parish Hall 
 

FOOD  •  FELLOWSHIP  
REFLECTION  •  MUSIC 

 

Tea, coffee, and wine will be served. 
Kindly bring one table-ready 

Hors d’oeuvre for eight (décor sponsors excluded). 
 

Limited Seating, Reservations Required! 
RSVP to 858.776.7152  
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Remember to Support  Our Advertisers!    

The JS Paluch Company arranges for the bulletin to be 
supported through the generosity of the businesses that 
you see advertised on the back cover. Most of these 
advertisers are members of our local community, and 
many belong to our parish.  

Lectors & Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
Schedule:  December 1st & 2nd  

Saturday, 5:30 p.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Anne Frusti, Lorna Evenson 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
  Sandy Vargas, Michael Lynch, Robert Saffian, Gerri Dunham, 
  Patty Chouinard, Gerry Shipp, Jo-Ellen Palreiro 
Sunday, 7:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Nina Closser 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Emmy Yaeger, Jan Gushue, Inez Winter, Mary Lytle, 
 Ursula Siesel, Peggy Talmich, Katherine Malchiodi 
Sunday, 9:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Lisa Danaher, John LaRaia 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Patty Flynn, Diane Crane, John Attard, Carol Norman, 
 Marianne Forsyth, Max Lopez, Cheri Turner, Carrie Layton, 
 Annette Hallahan, Robert Rodriguez, (1) position not filled 
Sunday, 11:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Julia Sousa, Martin Bacich 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
  Carol McCauley, Virginia Butterfield, Anita Everson, 
  Tony Antonio, Maria Trapasso, Jack Bacich, (1) position not filled 
Sunday, 6:00 p.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Markcos & Stephanie Garcia 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Scott Werner, Deirdre Bretney, Kathi Amarillas 
 Jason Garcia, Rachel & Jeremy Freeman, (1) position not filled 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH  

MINISTRY 

November is National Alzheimer's Awareness Month.  
Memory loss that disrupts daily life may be a symptom of 
Alzheimer’s or other dementia.  There are 10 warning 
signs and symptoms.  If you notice any of them, schedule 
an appointment with your physician. 
 

  1).  Memory loss that disrupts daily life. 
  2).  Challenges in planning or solving problems. 
  3).  Difficulty completing tasks at home, at work, or at 
  leisure. 
  4).  Confusion with time or place. 
  5). Trouble understanding visual images and spatial 
  relationships. 
  6).  New problems with words in speaking or writing. 
  7).  Misplacing things and losing the ability to retrace 
  steps. 
  8).  Decreased or poor judgment. 
  9).  Withdrawal from work or social activities. 
10).  Changes in mood and personality. 
 

If you notice any of the 10 warning signs in yourself or 
someone you know, don't ignore them.  Schedule an    
appointment with you doctor. 

 
 

Cognitive Skills Program 
 

Want to improve your emotional state, reduce stress and 
learn to better manage difficult life situations? The Parish 
Behavioral Health Ministry is pleased to collaborate with 
Recovery International™ to bring you a 6-week program 
offering a system of cognitive behavioral techniques for 
managing stress, tension, anxiety, panic, fatigue, sleep-
lessness, worry, anger, fear, helplessness and hopeless-
ness as well as to enhance personal growth and to      
manage difficult situations.  The Recovery International™ 
method has helped improve the lives of participants 
around the world for more than 80 years.  In our faith-
based setting, this program promises a unique approach to 
equip you with tools to respond to a variety of challenging 
life situations. 
 

Friday afternoons, 1:00 - 2:45 p.m. in the St. Francis 
Room on the following dates:  November 30, December 
7, December 14, and December 21. 

 
Grieving with Great Hope 

 

Our bereavement series, Grieving With Great Hope,     
resumes Wednesdays, November 28 and December 12, 
6:30 - 8 p.m. in the St. Francis Room (south end of parking 
lot).  Our emphasis will be preparing for the holidays after 
the loss of a loved one.  All are welcome. 
 

For more information on the above programs, or to   
schedule an individual therapy appointment, contact Rita 
McCrerey, LCSW, in the Behavioral Health Ministry Office 
at (619) 276-6805. 

Attention Lectors 
 

Lector workbooks for the new liturgical year that begins on 
the First Sunday of Advent (December 2nd) are now avail-
able in the sacristy. Please be sure to pick up your copy 
before you leave Mass this weekend. 

     14th Annual Bay Park Food Drive 
 

The 14th Annual Bay Park Food Drive benefits 
CCSA.  There will be brown bags in the vestibule 

of the church this weekend.  Please take one home, fill it 
up with requested items, and bring back to St. Mary    
Magdalene next weekend.  There is a raffle ticket attached 
to each brown bag.  Fill it out and bring it back with your 
donation.  You may win a gift certificate or other gifts!  
 

Even one can of food will help someone in need!!! 

#GivingTuesday 
 

You can help St. Mary Magdalene on November 27, 2018 
by thanking God for all of the blessings that he has       
bestowed upon you during the year on #GivingTuesday! 
 

Go to www.faithdirect.net or download the free app and 
use our church code: CA840. 



Parish Ministry Contacts 
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ALTAR SERVERS 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
 

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 
 Parish Office (619) 276-1041 
 

BAPTISM PREPARATION 
 Rectory (619) 276-1041 
 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH MINISTRY 
 Rita McCrerey     (619) 276-6805 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
 Jo Wise (619) 276-8919 
 

BINGO 
 Patty Chouinard (858) 829-7005 
 

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP 
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 Sofia Segovia (619) 276-1248 
 

CHURCH CLEANING  
 Parish Office (619) 276-1041 
 

CHURCH INTERIOR ENVIRONMENT 
 Mia Lloyd (619) 276-1041 
 

COMMUNION TO THE SICK 
 Deacon Ralph Skiano   (858) 776-7151 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Marie Zenker (619) 276-8683 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE 
EUCHARIST 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Chair 
 Father Stephen McCall  (619) 276-1041 
Co-Chair 
 Clair Southgate (619) 276-3927 

 

HILLTOPPERS 
 Parish Office (619) 276-1041 
 

LAYETTE MINISTRY 
 Marianne Forsyth (619) 885-1083 
 

LECTORS 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION 
 Rectory (619) 276-1041 
 

MOM’S CATHOLIC BOOK STUDY 
 Robin Myrman (760) 716-4246 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY: 
Sunday 9 a.m. Traditional Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
Sunday 6 p.m. Contemporary Choir 
 Carole LeCren (619) 276-1041 
Resurrection Chorale 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
Children’s Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
 

PARISH COUNCIL 
President 
 Father Stephen McCall (619) 276-1041 
Chair 
 Marianne Forsyth (619) 885-1083 
Administration 
 Tim Graves (858) 573-0408 
At Large 
 Marianne Forsyth (619) 885-1083 
Community Building 
 Dianna Anderson (858) 272-9640 
Education 
 Denise Mayer (619) 990-2312 
Liturgy & Spirituality 
 Gerry Thompson (619) 275-2264 

 

Marriage & Family Life 
 Peggy Skiano (858) 776-7152 
Secretary 
 Karen Lynch (858) 571-5657 
Social Outreach 
 Larry Fulton (619) 276-8558 
Staff Representative  
 Mary Kay Evanko (619) 276-1041 
 

PRAYER NETWORK 
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 Renee Luna (858) 243-6077 
 

PRO-LIFE 
 Gerry Barlow (858) 342-9521 
 Margie Gallego (619) 275-3966 
 

R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) 
 Parish Office (619) 276-1041 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Sofia Segovia (619) 276-1248 
 

ROSARY MAKERS 
 MaryAnn Armijo (858) 292-0080 
 Yvette Tomcek (619) 913-8858 
 

SACRISTANS 
 Emmy Yaeger (619) 276-2802 
 

SCOUTS 
 Mark Rowland (619) 516-4663 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
 Dick Roy (858) 274-4546 
 

USHERS/GREETERS 
 Luke Rohde (858) 518-2323 
 

WEDDING COORDINATOR 
 Peggy Skiano (619) 276-1041 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 Jessica McCarthy  (619) 276-6814 

  Community Announcements   
 
 

“Prepare the Way of the Lord” 
 Whispering Winds Women’s Auxiliary (WWSA) will be sponsoring an Advent Evening of Reflection on Thursday,       
December 6th at Our Mother of Confidence, 3131 Governor Ave, 92122.  The gathering will begin at 6:30 p.m. and the 
program at 7:00 p.m.  The guest speaker is Kimberli Halpin.  Please register online at whisperingwinds.org. 
 

Lessons & Carols:  A Festival of Word and Song to Prepare for Christmas 
The Frances G. Harpst Center for Catholic Thought and Culture at the University of San Diego invites you to “Lessons & 
Carols, A Festival of Word and Song to Prepare for Christmas.”  Celebrations will take place on December 8th at 7:30 
p.m. and December 9th at 2:00 p.m. in Founders Chapel at 5998 Alcala Park, San Diego, CA 92110.  All are welcome.  
Admission is free.  For more information, call (619) 260-7936 or cctc@sandiego.edu. 
 

Catholic Mexican Riviera Cruise 
Come and sail away on a 7-night Mexican Riviera with Father Timothy Hanley on January 27th, 2019- February 3rd, 
2019 on Holland America’s Eurodam out of San Diego, CA. Ports of Call: Cabo San Lucas, Mexico; Mazatlan, Mexico; 
Puerto Vallarta, Mexico; and back to San Diego, CA.  Prices begin at $1534.00 for two passengers which includes all 
port fees and taxes. ASK US ABOUT OUR LOWER NON-REFUNDABLE SNAP FARES. Daily Mass offered. Deposits 
of only $350 per person will reserve your cabin. Space is limited. For further info or to register, contact Doug or Eileen at 
(860) 399-1785 or Eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com.  Deadline date is January 10, 2019. 

Outside Ministry Contacts 
 
 

CCSA 
 Jeanne McAlindin (619) 276-1169 

 

CENACLE 
 Parish Office (619) 276-1041 
 

DIVINE MERCY 
 Joe & Carol Pallazola (619) 276-6637 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 Miguel Bush (619) 246-3605 
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